
East Montpelier Cemetery Commission 
 
 
April 10, 2018 
  
Meeting called to order- 1:31 pm 
  
Attendance: Elliott Morse, Gary Hudson, Tim Lamson, Jonathan Boucher 
  
No Minutes of previous meetings to be reviewed 
  
Elliott has spoken with Emily Goyette, who has agreed to act as secretary.  Tim Lamson agreed 
to chairmanship. 
  
New Business:    
  
Cemetery Vault in the Cutler Cemetery needs work.  Richard Martin has agreed to work on this 
project over the summer months.  The project should be paid for under the “fences and repairs” 
line item.  Elliott will oversee work. 
  
Repairs to the fence in Cutler Cemetery will be finished by Elliott soon. 
  
The brush needs to be taken care of at the Village Cemetery.  Elliott and Tim will work on 
this.  Elliott spoke with the neighbors and they are agreeable to this.   

Concerns were brought up about the woodchuck problem, leaning stones.  The Kubota tractor 
will be service soon.  And a push mower will be purchased this spring. 
  
Tim will look in to volunteers to continue with data entry. 
  
2 full burial this spring.  One is scheduled for Jun 2nd. 
  
Discussion about expanding the cemeteries 
  
Motion made by Elliott to adjourn, 2nded by Gary.  Meeting Adjourned at 2:02pm 
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